May 8,2020 The Williamsport Home

Dear Apartment Resident,

This letter is to communicate the ongoing efforts to maintain the health and wellness of our staff and residents at
The Williamsport Home. Governor Wolf has classified Lycoming County in the “yellow” category which will
allow certain non-essential businesses to open on Friday May 8, 2020 in the north central PA region.

This will not include businesses such as The Williamsport Home. Our Beauty shop and other community salons
will also not be permitted to open under this ruling.

At this time, we will continue to operate in the same cautious manner that we have during the past several weeks.
Our staff will continue to deliver the noon meals and we will continue to not encourage large social gatherings. Our
housekeeping staff will continue to frequently sanitize frequently touched areas, such as handrails, doorknobs &
clevator buttons. Our screening process for both staff and essential caregivers will remain in effect with everyone
reporting to C Building to pass the health and face mask screening before having access to any apartment building.
We continue to not permit any family visitation in our buildings. Outside Social Distancing visitation from benches,
patios and balconies is permitted with everyone wearing masks and observing six (6) foot distance.

As you observe the reopening of businesses, please use caution if going out in the community. Continue to practice
social distancing of six feet from other persons when outside of your apartment. Wear a face mask when in the
hallway of your apariment building, when doing laundry, getting your mail or when walking to your car. When
venturing into the community and outside of your vehicle, where a mask, such as when walking to a store, getting
gas, shopping or walking on the street. Hand washing/using hand sanitizer continues to be our best defense other
than remaining at home, use hand sanitizer after getting in your car after shopping and once you return to your
apartment, make sure to wash your hands for at least 20 seconds with soap and water

Thank you for your patience and cooperation during this challenging times. Do not hesitate to contact me at
570.322.2763 if you have any concerns or questions.

Singerely, ;
/ '3 ;
(j m& S g& fbg
Kimberly Rag

Director of Independent Living
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1900 Ravine Road ¢ Williamsport, PA 17701
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